Pertussis (whooping cough) vaccination programme for pregnant women introduced on 1 October 2012

Whooping Cough –The Facts 

Whooping cough is a serious illness and highly contagious, but can be prevented by ensuring your child is fully immunised. 

If you have an unvaccinated child that has a cough and cold lasting more than 2 weeks, which progresses to intense bouts of coughing that stop and start, followed by a  distinctive ‘whoop’ sound, then contact your GP. 

In the UK, children are vaccinated against whooping cough at two, three and four months of age, and again before starting school at about three years and four months of age. 

Whooping cough lasts for around two or three months, and is sometimes called the ‘100 day cough’. 

Pregnant women to be offered whooping cough vaccine 

[image: image1.emf]All pregnant women are to be offered the whooping cough vaccine when they are between 28-38 weeks pregnant. The recommendation comes following the recent rise in whooping cough cases across the UK. 
Whooping cough is a serious illness and babies who get it can develop severe complications. Babies are not vaccinated against whooping cough until they are 2 months old, so those too young to be vaccinated are at greatest risk. 

Vaccinating women in the later stages of pregnancy offers the best chance of your baby receiving as many anti-whooping cough antibodies as possible across the placenta. Your baby will still need to be vaccinated at two, three and four months old. 

The vaccine is NOT ‘live’, so will not give you whooping cough. Even if you were vaccinated as a child or in previous pregnancies, you should still get vaccinated. 

If you are already between 28-38 weeks pregnant the vaccine will be given by a nurse when you attend for your flu vaccine appointment. All other pregnant women should make an appointment with a nurse once they reach 28-38 in pregnancy. For more information go to:
http://immunisation.dh.gov.uk/pertussis-pregnant/
